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MAY MEETING NOTES 
The summer smallbore rifle league starts 

Monday June 3rd with a practice session and the 
competition starting on the 10th. The season 
continues for 9 weeks with one week for make-
up matches. Sign in starts at 6pm with the match 
starting at 6:30pm, and finishing up around 
8:30pm. Shooters have the option of shooting all 
prone at 50 and100 yards or 3 position at 50 
yards.  For those who don’t have their own rifle, 
the club has some to loan for use in the match. 
If you have questions, contact Bob Wendt.  

We now have a new soda machine. Located 
on the patio on the north side of the clubhouse, 
it is stocked with various 20 oz soft drinks and 
water, priced at $1 to $1.50. 

We are in the process of updating the club 
website. We are transitioning to a new platform 
with a few new features and a bit of a different 
look. We will still have the same content and 
functionality of the old website. The site should 
be up and running in a few weeks.  

We will soon be replacing the range rules 
signage on all ranges. The new signs will reflect 
the updated rules adopted at the BOD meeting 
in April. The complete updated rules can be 
found on our website under the range rules tab. 

On Saturday June 15th, Bob Wendt will host 
a 600-yard CMP practice shoot. This is an 
opportunity for those of us who would like to try 
our hand at 600-yard shooting. There will be 3-
half hour sessions to shoot most any gun and as 
many rounds as the shooter would like. 
Shooters will alternate between shooting and 
working in the pits scoring, replacing and 
repairing targets. The cost for the shoot is $5 to 
cover the cost of the targets. Sign-in is at 8am, 
with the shooting starting at 9am. Get in touch 
with Bob Wendt or Dennis Wilcox if you have 
any questions.  

We have had a tree faller working on the 
property recently removing dead or diseased 
trees. All of the dead or dying trees have been 
cut down and removed. As a result, all of the 
logs that couldn’t be sold for lumber are now 
available as firewood. The logs, at various 
places on the property, are for sale at $40 per 
pick-up truck load. Bring your saw and have at 
it. Contact Doug Shellenberger if you would like 
to buy a truck load.  

 

PISTOL RANGE COLD RANGE 
INDICATOR LIGHTS 

 The 4 new cold range indicator lights have 
been installed in the pistol shed. These lights 
will operate and are to be used in the same 
manner as the lights on the rifle range, to 
confirm but not call for a cold range. Switches 
are located on the right side of the entrance 
door, on the right side of the walkway leading to 
the target area, and at the match director’s 
podium.  
 

CARETAKERS REPORT 
Doug Shellenberger 

 We have our repaired lawn mower back 
from the shop just in time for the growing 
season. With the recent break in the weather, 
we have been giving it a real workout. We have 
finally caught up with the mowing just in time for 
the hi-power matches.  
 The red cold range indicator lights on the 
pistol range are up and working. It’s going to 
take some time for everyone to get used to 
having the lights.  
 We are going to be shuffling a couple of the 
sani-cans around until we can purchase another 
unit. With the hi-power match season upon us, 
we need one at the 600-yard benches as well as 
the existing units we currently have.  
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MEMORIAL FOR  
FRANK PHELPS 

Al Richardson 
 On a sunny Mother’s Day afternoon, a large 
group of friends and relatives joined us in the 
clubhouse to remember and celebrate the life of 
long-time club member Frank Phelps. A video 
collage of pictures from Frank’s life played on 
the big screen in the background as friends and 
family swapped stories about Frank and how he 
touched their lives in one way or the other. Frank 
was a life-time member of the club, and was 
heavily involved in several aspects of club 
operations, from being a board member and 
hunter education instructor to a host of other 
things he did to support the club and the 
shooting community. Frank’s passing leaves a 
huge void in the club and he will be missed by 
all who knew him. Frank leaves behind his wife 
of 59 years, Meri, sons Frank III and Michael, 
and daughter Janis, as well as 4 grandchildren 
and 4 great-grandchildren. 
 At the April board meeting, we voted to 
honor Frank’s memory by placing plaques at the 
entrances of the large training room naming the 
room as the Frank Phelps Training Room.   
 

SOLDIERS HOME SHOOT 
Marty Kotzke 

 I would like to thank all of the volunteers 
who showed up to help out with the first soldier’s 
home shoot of the year. Bill Montgomery, Paul 
Morris, Lynn White, Rick McLachun, Bud 
Graves, Darrell Behounek, Bob Nye and I 
hosted twelve veterans to a day in the sunshine 
and some fun shooting .22 rifles on the pistol 
range. All of the veterans were given PBRSC 
hats, thanks to the generosity of the club. The 
next shoot will be June 18th.  
 

CLUB CAPS AND SHIRTS  
We have club caps and shirts for sale. We 

have solid back caps as well as the mesh back 
caps, $12 each for either style. We also have 
shirts in stock in all sizes. The shirts are $15. 
The proceeds on these items go to support the 
junior program. If you are interested, get in 
touch with Doug Shellenberger at 253-846-6767 
or see him at the range. 

CBA MILITARY RIFLE MATCH 
RESULTS 

Mitch Migliaccio 
May 11, 2019 

Very good weather for today’s match. 
Bright, warm, light wind. Almost perfeck! And, 
the turnout wasn’t too bad either. Next match 
will be June 8th for 10 shot GROUPS, so it’ll run 
a bit slower. 
 

Shooter Class 
100yd 
Agg 

200yd 
Agg 

Grand 
Agg 

Mitch Migliaccio IS 193-4X 188-7X 381-11X 

Al Richardson IS 178-2X 185-2X 363-4X 

John Schauf MI 197-10X 184-4X 381-14X 

Ron Heilman MS 200-10X 199-11X 399-21X 

Doug Shellenberger MS 198-12x 197-8x 395-20x 

Steve Conner MS 194-5X 192-4X 386-9X 

Ben LoCicero MS 192-5X 182-4X 374-9X 

Brandon Clark MS 190-4X 182-3X 372-7X 

Alice Gardner MS 174-2X 184-1X 358-3X 

IS=issue-as issued military rifle, no modifications 
MI=modified iron-modifications allowed to sights, trigger and stock 
MS= modified scope- modifications plus scopes allowed 

 

ACTION SHOOTING 
INTERNATIONAL (ASI) 

Jackie Russo 
 On July 28th, we will be hosting the first 

ASI match for our club. ASI is an informal type 
of competition geared to the average gun 
owner, teaching gun skills in a fun atmosphere 
with the handguns they typically already own. It 
is a move and shoot type sport but no holster is 
required.  All starts are from low-ready or table. 
(if you want to draw, you may do so with RSO 
permission). Firearms are transported from 
stage to stage in a gun case, range bag, or in a 
holster. Most matches have 5 to 7 stages. 
Round count is about 100, but bring more in 
case of a re-shoot. We accept handgun calibers 
.22 rimfire and larger. Bring two magazines or 
speed loaders as most stages have a reload 
required. Typically, matches last 2 to 4 hours 

depending on the number of participants. We 
have a regular squad of women who 

welcome new gals to ASI, and those with 
mobility issues may shoot standing 

without a penalty. (cont’d) 

https://asi-usa.org/
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Early pre-registration and squadding is 
available at Practicescore for the match. New 
shooters will be allocated to squads on the day 
of the match so they will be teamed with 
experienced ASI members.  

Match fee is $20. New shooter orientation is 
at 9:15am and is required for new ASI shooters.  
Registration opens at 9am and closes at 
9:45am. Shooter’s briefing is at 10am. ASI 
membership is required after your 
2nd match.  (Yes – we keep count!). At this time, 
we have matches scheduled for July 28th, 
August 25th, October 5th and December 7th.  

Visit the ASI website here  or message 
board at www.asi.boards.net for more info. 
 

PISTOL SILHOUETTE 
Bret Stuntebeck 
May 4th, 2019 

 We put 18 entries across the line this month. 
Temperatures were in the mid 40’s when I 
arrived. The forecast for the day was sunny with 
no chance of rain. On to the results of the match. 

One 40 this month in Bigbore. I posted a U-
Int, 40. Steve Bishop posted a U-AAA, 37 
followed by Joe Stumpf and Vince Leete both 
posting U-AAA, 34’s and Richard Nicol with a U-
AAA, 27. Ron Craig posted an U-A, 22. In 
Production Richard Nicol posted a P-AAA, 30 
followed by Joe Stumpf with a P-AA, 26. 

In Revolver, Steve Bishop posted a R-AAA, 
31 followed by Ron Craig with a R-AA, 25 
shooting my FA. Ron grabbed one of the wrong 
gun cases when leaving the house in the 
morning so he only had one gun to shoot. Not 
too bad for a borrowed gun with my sight 
settings. 

In half-scale, Vince Leete posted a very nice 
UASHS-AAA, 39 followed by Steve Bishop with 
a UASHS-AA, 28 

In Smallbore I posted a U-AAA, 35 followed 
by Vince Leete with a U-AAA, 26 

In Field Pistol I posted a PAS-AAA, 24 
followed by Joe Stumpf with a PAS-AA, 22. 

Our target setters did a fantastic job again 
this month. Thanks to all who came out to shoot 
the match and also to those who stayed to help 
pick up targets after the match. 

Until next time shoot straight and be safe. 
 

BB 
    

Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

P-AAA Richard Nicol TC: 7TCU 30 1st  

   -AA Joe Stumpf, R TC: 7TCU 26 
1st 
CB  

R-AAA Steve Bishop FA: 44MAG 31 1st  

  -AA Ron Craig FA: 41MAG 25 
1st 
CB  

U-INT Bret Stuntebeck 
XP-100: 
6TCU 

40 1st  

  -AAA Steve Bishop 
XP-100: 
7TCU 

37 1st  

  -A Ron Craig TC: 30H 24 1st  

US-AAA Bret Stuntebeck TC: 7TCU 28 
1st 
CB 

FP  
   

Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

PAS-AAA Bret Stuntebeck TC: 270REN 24 1st  

       -AA Joe Stumpf, R TC: 22H 22 1st   

HS 
    

Class Name Gun/Caliber Score Notes 

UASHS-
AAA 

Vincent Leete 
XP-100: 
6.5BR 

39 1st  

            -AA Steve Bishop XP-100: 7BR 28 1st  

 

JUNIORS 
Doug Shellenberger 

 Our Tuesday night participation has fallen 
off the past few months. A couple of weeks ago 
we had only one junior show up to shoot and the 
week prior we had only two shooters. If you 
know of any juniors who would like to give 
smallbore rifle shooting a try, have them come 
by on Tuesday nights.  
 We had 29 shooters show up for the Phyllis 
Kline smallbore match on the last Saturday in 
April. In the 3-position match, Shawn Webb from 
Poulsbo shot a 564 with 18 center shots to edge 
out Hunter Hayden from Capitol City to win the 
match by only one center shot. The Orion 
scoring computer determines the winner, which 
in this case was very close.  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
The club would like to welcome 16 new 
members for June. Angela Bailey, Michael 
Burton, David Dyachishin, Malcolm Elliot, Caleb 
Haight, Harsukhraj Khehra, Mary Larson, 
Edward O’Connell, John Paulsen, Shawn 
Schneider, Steven Snyder, Arman Singh, 
Jeremy Toft, Michael Webking, Ronald Wilson, 
and Ryle Hart were all voted into the club at the 
general meeting. The club membership now 
stands at 1313 members.      

https://practiscore.com/search/events
https://asi-usa.org/
http://www.asi.boards.net/

